
 

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT AND CHAPLAIN, AUGUST 2007 

August 23, 2007 

Our dearest friends and brethren in Christ: 
“Unless the Lord builds a house, the work of the builders is useless” (Psalm 
127.1) 

Today in our first message to those who conform our work team, we place in 
the hands of the Lord, our Shepherd and Guide and of His Holy Mother, the 
Madonna of Fatima, our work of the coming three years as President Couple 
and Advisors of the ICCFM. In this same spirit, we would appreciate the 
following: 

 A good communication is essential to maintain us united, 
remembering : “that they will be one, just as you and I are one, 
Father—that just as you are in me and I am in you” (John 17.21). This 
unity will be achieved only with the support of all of you: 
acknowledging receipt whenever you receive a message; responding 
with promptness to the consultations that are made and avoiding to 
keep for yourselves or to file the material that is received, without 
sharing it with others. 

 That we all pledge our best intentions to pray for each other. The force 
of our prayers will accompany us who conform our team, contributing 
to the fulfillment of the objectives of the work which each one 
performs. “You can ask for anything in my name and I will do it, 
because the work of the Son brings glory to the Father” (John 14.13). 

 We would greatly appreciate receiving from the Continental Presidents 
their Work Plan, and from those who are in charge of any Special 
Committee, their functions. This information is needed to prepare the 
Global Work Project. 

 The Lord wants us to become one big family, the great human family 
where Peace, Justice and Freedom will reign and all our efforts are 
directed towards that goal. May His Holy Spirit guide us, in spite of the 
distance, to work together in the construction of His Kingdom. 

A warm embrace to all of you, 

William & Esilda Cheng, President Couple, ICCFM 
Fr. Jose Majadas Gomez, Chaplain, ICCFM 


